
LEGAL NOTICE 
 

VILLAGE OF BARTLETT 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
Concerning the Village of Bartlett, Illinois 

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency Project Summary and 
Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination 

for the Lake Michigan Water Supply Project 
 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Village of Bartlett will conduct a public hearing for the 
purpose of receiving public comments on the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
(IEPA) State Revolving Fund (SRF) Loan Project Plan and Preliminary Environmental 
Impacts Determination for the Lake Michigan Water Supply Project (the “Project”). The 
Project is proposed to be funded with a loan from the IEPA Public Water Supply Loan 
Program. Public comments are sought regarding environmental impacts of the proposed 
Project. The Public Hearing will be held on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Village of Bartlett Village Hall Board Room, 228 S. Main Street, Bartlett, IL 60103. 
 
The Project Summary and Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination (PEID) 
provided by the IEPA is available for public inspection at any time during regular business 
hours at the Village of Bartlett, 228 S. Main Street, Bartlett, IL 60103. 
 
Any person wishing to comment on the PEID for the Project is welcome to attend the Public 
Hearing. Written comments may be provided to the Village of Bartlett or directly to the 
IEPA by December 16, 2017 to either of the following:  Lorna Giless, Village Clerk, Village 
of Bartlett, 228 S. Main Street, Bartlett, IL 60103, or Lanina Clark, Project Manager, Illinois 
Environmental Protection Agency, Infrastructure Financial Assistance Section, 1021 North 
Grand Avenue East, P.O. Box 19276, Springfield, IL 62794-9276. 
 
This Notice is to provide access to the document and notification of the scheduled Public 
Hearing to satisfy Section 662.330 of the Illinois Procedures for Issuing Loans from the 
Public Water Supply Loan Program of the IEPA. 
 
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations, other than transportation, in order to allow them to observe and/or 
participate in this meeting are requested to contact the Village of Bartlett at 630-837-0800. 
 
 
Lorna Giless 
Village Clerk 
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